## Village of Woodville

"Lime Center of the World" 530 Lime Street ~ P.O. Box 156 Woodville, OH 43469

Phone: (419) 849-3031

Fax: (419) 849-3045

## Dear Village Resident,

The Village of Woodville is excited to announce major updates and improvements are scheduled to take place at the Water Treatment Plant (WTP) on North Perry Street. Peterson Construction Co., Inc. of Wapakoneta, OH has been awarded the construction contract for this "Improvements Project". Construction is scheduled to begin March 23, 2020, and should conclude by late August. The majority of the construction will take place inside the WTP, and should not cause any disturbances to the residents in the area.

The Improvements Project is a 2+ million dollar project that will include the following:

- Installation of a new automation system in order to operate the WTP 24/7.
- Addition of a new lime silo to replace the outdated silo.
- Installation of a new permanent standby generator.
- All new chemical feed equipment.
- Installation of new hypochlorite (liquid chlorine) equipment to replace chlorine gas disinfection, enhancing safety.

The project has been approved by the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), and will be funded by loans provided by their Water Supply Revolving Loan Account (WSRLA) and the Ohio Water Development Association (OWDA), as well as a grant from the Ohio Public Works Commission (OPWC).

During the project construction, you will notice an increase in the hardness levels of water within your residence or business. These changes are temporary and are expected to last from March 23<sup>rd</sup> - June 15<sup>th</sup>.

While the water quality during this period is not what you are accustomed to, please be assured that the water will be **100% SAFE** to consume, use to prepare food, bathe/shower, etc.

There may be temporary closures of the alley alongside of the Water Treatment Plant while upgrades are being completed, signs will be posted accordingly.

We thank you in advance for your patience and understanding during the project construction, and as always please don't hesitate to contact us should you have any questions or concerns.

Keith Kruse Village Administrator Tom Brickley Water Operator